Georgia Department of Natural Resources

Environmental Protection Division-Land Protection Branch
2 Martin Luther King Drive S.E., Suite 1054 East, Atlanta, Georgia 30334
(404) 657-8600; Fax (404) 651-9425

Judson H. Turner, Director

May 19, 2015

404-657-8600
Mr. James McClatchey, Vice-President-Production Manager
Southern Metal Finishing Company

1581 Huber Street

Atlanta, Georgia 30318 | 7L/ST 2z £7

Re:  Approval of -
September 2014 Semi-Annual Q»é/ —ES m
Progress Report Revised 3/12/15
Woodall Creek Site,

Atlanta, Fulton County, GA
HSI #10689

Dear Mr. McClatchey:

The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has reviewed the letter from
your geologist Jerry Gaccetta dated March 12, 2015, which responded to our January
14, 2015 notice of deficiencies referencing the September 2014 Semi-Annual Progress
Report dated December 2014. EPD has also reviewed the revised September 2014
Semi-Annual Progress Report dated March 12, 2015. These documents were
submitted pursuant to the Revised Corrective Action Plan dated December 17, 2013
(CAP), as approved by EPD January 10, 2014. The CAP was submitted pursuant to
Condition 2 of Administrative Order EPD-HSR-445.

Pursuant to Condition 7 of the Administrative Order, EPD is approving this report
with the following condition:

1) Monitoring well SMFDS-1 will continue to be monitored on a semi-annual basis,
as originally proposed in the approved CAP. All other recommendations made in
Table 1 are satisfactory to EPD.

As proposed in the approved CAP, the third semi-annual monitoring report should
be submitted to EPD no later than May 27, 2015.

If you have any questions or need assistance, please contact Larry Kloet at 404-
657-8600.

David Reuland, Unit Coordinator

Response and Remediation Program
c: Jerry Gacetta (AMEC)

Scott Laseter, Attorney
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